


















 

 

TO: Justus Cook, Housing and Revitalization  
FROM: Gregory Moots, Planning and Development Department 
RE: Master Plan Interpretation for requested Obsolete Property District (PA 146) at 

3600 W Vernor Hwy. (Associated to Petition # 2025-039) 
DATE: March 6, 2025  
 
In order to ensure that the creation of an Obsolete Property District is in conformance with the 

activity; create, retain or prevent a loss of employment; revitalize an urban area; or increase the 
number of residents in a community, pursuant to State of Michigan, Public Act 146 of 2000 
(section 125.2788), the Planning and Development Department submits the following 
interpretation.  The Petitioner is AGI Construction LLC. 
 
Location and Project Proposal:  3600 W Vernor Highway, between W. Grand Blvd and 25th 
Street.  The proposed project is the rehabilitation of a currently vacant, two-story mixed-use 
development with four residential units and a single retail unit.   
 
Current Master Plan (MP) & Zoning:  MP Classification  Neighborhood Commercial (CN) 
Zoning  General Commercial District (B4)   
 
Master Plan Interpretation 
CN areas generally consist of a large collection of contiguous storefronts along a street or 
streets. This commercial type is pedestrian oriented with wide sidewalks and landscaping. 
Parking should be on the street, in structures (with ground floor retail), at the rear of 
commercial establishments or in concentrated nodes at the periphery of the area.  
 

 
The proposed development conforms to the Future General Land Use characteristics of the 
area. 
 
CC: AliReda Jaefar 


